STARK COUNTY COMMUNITY UNIT SCHOOL DISTRICT #100

Stark, Knox, Marshall, Henry & Peoria Counties, Illinois
Regular Meeting – February 24, 2020
The Stark County Community Unit School District #100 Board of Education met in regular session on Monday, February 24, 2020 at the Stark County Elementary School.  Members present were Matthew Nagode, Ann Orwig, Brian Rewerts, Elizabeth Rumbold, David Steward, and Bruce West.   Also present were Dr. Nick Sutton, Superintendent; Jeff Utsinger, Jr. High/High School Principal; Jenna Bibb, Elementary Principal; Anne Snyder, Director of Student Services;  Dale Heinold, District IT;  Scott Burge and Jenny Joo, Farnsworth; teachers, staff and citizens of the district, and a member of the press.  (Robert Groter was not present.)
With a quorum present, the meeting was called to order by President, Mrs. Orwig, at 6:15 p.m.
Mrs. Orwig read a letter from Robert Groter resigning his position as board member effective February 22, 2020.  She publicly thanked Mr. Groter for his service to the District.

Mrs. Orwig announced the Board will accept letters of interest to fill the unexpired term of Mr. Groter with the intent to appoint his replacement at the March meeting.  Letters of interest should be sent to the District Office by March 6th.

Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. Steward, to approve the consent calendar.  Items approved under the consent calendar were:

-     Approval of the January 27, 2020 minutes;
      Approval of the February 19, 2020 minutes;

· Approval of the January Activity Funds and Imprest Fund reports;
· Approval of the November, December and January Treasurer’s Report

· Approval of the January LEA checks as follows: City of Wyoming $882.73, Stark County CUSD 100 $138,444.63, BC/BS of Illinois $46,525.86, Guardian $356.49, Guardian $2,630.20, Guardian $436.32, Guardian $564.22, State Disbursement Unit $1,000.00, Stark County CUSD 100 $133,252.34, Jennifer Nutzhorn $440.00, Constellation New Energy $2,247.85, 4773-NCPERS-IL IMRF $112.00, State Bank of Toulon $11,866.47, VISA $27.75, VISA $842.34, Frontier $852.81, U.S. Postal Service $500.00, Mitel Cloud Services, Inc. $4,163.59, Imprest Fund $8,092.01.  
Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.
Motion was made by Mr. West, seconded by Mr. Nagode, to approve the February bills of $116,488.40.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.  
Visitor comments regarding the proposed Toulon campus renovation:  Clint Terwilliger, Abbi Smith, Sara Nowlan, McKenzie Evans, Melissa Nagode, Angela Tuthill, Ryan Kelly, Andy Colgan, Bob Rennick Mike Rumbold, Bart Frey, Brenda Macke, Linzie Mitchell, Trey Swanson and Scott Paxson addressed the Board.   Letters of support were presented from Jake Lowery, Jim Langdon, Jade Noard, Taul Noard, Dusty Browning, Lisa Jacobs, Angie Roark, Lauren Coyle, Beth Chapman and the Jr. High staff collectively.  Comments included:  we had an opportunity twenty years ago to build and it 
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was voted down and we now have another chance to upgrade the campus, fluctuating classroom temperatures and leaky pipes affect classroom learning, lack of hot water in bathrooms present health concerns, ADA accessibility throughout the buildings, HVAC/plumbing concerns, need to be fiscally responsible to the taxpayer, concerns for the safety of individuals (both individuals in building and emergency personnel) should an emergency arise, declining enrollment – will district still be in existence in 20 years, a new building may draw individuals living “on the edge” to move in district, sense of pride and increase morale with new building.
Administrative Reports:

Mrs. Bibb reported that as of February 20, 2020, 22.2% of students are meeting end of year math fluency standards.  A number of staff members were able to take advantage of professional develop opportunities during the past month.   The Instructional Leadership Team has been meeting to implement the Cycles of Inquiry as they tackle the problem of lack of consistency in English Language Arts resources and instructional practices.  She reminded the Board the Parent Club Dinner and Auction is February 29th.  In coordination with the American Heart Association a Family Cooking Class was held February 20th with 12 families in attendance.  A Family Literacy Night is scheduled for March 12th.
Mr. Utsinger reported it is National FFA Week and there are special activities planned throughout the week along with an assembly on Friday.  He reported there is a 10% increase in the students on track to graduate compared to this time last year.

Dr. Sutton reported of a potential professional development partnership with area districts.  He received notification that the grant for property tax relief was denied.   There is a meeting scheduled on Thursday regarding the solar panel project.  He reported a sink hole at Miller and Prairie in Toulon will require rerouting of bus traffic until it is repaired.

Committee Reports:

Extra-Curricular Committee:  Mr. West reported the committee had met and discussed the sports handbook.  Mr. Utsinger reported on the results of the sports survey given to the 6th – 9th grade students (135 out of 152 responded).  
Dr. Sutton presented the proposed 2020-2021 school calendar and noted the parent-teacher conference had been moved back to October.  Motion was made by Mr. Steward, seconded by Mrs. Rumbold, to approve the 2020-2021 school calendar as presented.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.

Dr. Sutton stated he had submitted a grant to the State to help offset the cost of the Jr. High roof repair.  Scott Burge stated they could have bids for the Jr. High roof repair ready to go out on Wednesday and a minimum of three weeks is necessary for the bid period.  Motion was made by Mr. Nagode, seconded by Mr. Rewerts, to let bids for the Jr. High roof repair.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.

Dr. Sutton reported that three full-size 65-passenger busses and a 14-passenger activity
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bus are coming off lease June 30, 2020, and the need to replace the four vehicles.  Motion was made by Mr. Steward, seconded by Mr. West, to let bus bids for replacement busses as similar as possible to the four busses currently on leases that end June 30, 2020.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote. 
Dale Heinold presented information regarding equipment and internet band-width that would be needed in order to broadcast athletic games and school events.  Discussion followed regarding cost, budgeting and discussing further at the Board Retreat in July.

Discussion was held regarding working with a bond advisor or bond underwriter for the Toulon campus renovation project.  Motion was made by Mr. Rewerts, seconded by Mrs. Orwig, to authorize the Superintendent to work with Bernardi Securities for bonding of a potential renovation of the Toulon Campus.  Motion was approved by a 5-1 vote, Mrs. Rumbold, nay.
Dale Heinold presented information regarding the District WiFi upgrade and utilizing e-rate funds for part of the upgrade.  He will have more accurate figures for next month’s meeting.
The first reading of the Library Coordinator job description was presented.

Dr. Sutton presented information regarding the use of grant funds to host a technology instructional coach next year and the possibility of sharing with four to five other districts.
Discussion was held regarding on how to proceed with the superintendent search, whether to use a search firm or handle it internally.  Motion was made by Mr. West, seconded by Mrs. Rumbold, to authorize the Superintendent to post the vacancy on the ISBE job bank website with an application deadline of March 13.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.

Items for the next meeting:  approval of WiFi upgrade, approval of roof bid, approval of library coordinator job description.

Motion was made by Mr. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. Rewerts, to adjourn to Executive Session for the purpose of discussing appointment; employment, compensation; performance or dismissal of employees at 8:11 p.m.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.
Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. Rewerts, to reconvene from

Executive Session at 9:22 p.m. and to hold the Executive Session Minutes, Not for Release.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.

Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. Steward, to approve January 27, 2020 Executive Session Minutes and hold, Not for Release.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.
Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. West, to approve Principal Jenna Bibb’s contract for a term of five years.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.
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Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. Nagode, to honorably dismiss non-certified staff member Kathy Clifford at the end of the 2019-2020 school year.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.

Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. Steward, to honorably dismiss non-certified staff member Mary Beth Kelly at the end of the 2019-2020 school year.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.

Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. West, to hire Darcy McCommons as a RtI aide beginning the 2020-2021 school year.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.

Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. Rewerts, to hire Gayle Grundstrom as a teacher beginning the 2020-2021 school year.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.
Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. West, to hire Logan Thake as Junior Varsity baseball coach if student numbers warrant a separate team for the 2019-2020 school year.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.

Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. Steward, to hire Donetta Berchtold as a bus aide effective immediately.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.

Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. West, to approve Kim Becker as a volunteer Jr.High/High School track coach for the 2019-2020 school year.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.

Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. Steward, to approve Tim Giesenhagen as a volunteer high school baseball coach for the 2019-2020 school year.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.

Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. Rewerts, to approve Bob Rennick as a volunteer high school track coach for the 2019-2020 school year.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.

Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. Steward, to approve Logan Thake as a volunteer high school baseball coach for the 2019-2020 school year.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.

Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. Steward, to hire Victoria Harmon as a district art teacher beginning the 2020-2021 school year pending her abtainment of teaching certification.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.

Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. West, to hire MacKenzie Smith as an elementary teacher beginning 2020-2021 school year.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.

Mrs. Rumbold announced the resignation of teacher, Jennifer Reid, effective the end of the 2019-2020 school year.
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Mrs. Rumbold announced the resignation of kitchen worker, Carla Dunbar, effective March 4, 2020.

Mrs. Rumbold announced the resignation of superintendent, Nick Sutton, effective June 30, 2020.

Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. West, to adjourn at 9:25 p.m.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote.

                        Ann Orwig




President
Elizabeth Rumbold







Secretary
Approved:  March 16, 2020

